Austin, Texas
October 16, 1941

Mrs. Katherine Deakin
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mrs. Deakins,

Mrs. Barron was in Austin a few days ago and informed me that some
pietures had been sent from Lt. Carter of Oflag 6L. My husband,
Majéor Roy O. Irvin,is also a prisoner in this same camp. I wondered
if it would be possible for me to get a print of all these pichtres.
I am very anxious to see them since Major Irvin mentioned that

they had taken some pigttres just about the time that these were
made and I am sure he must have been in some of them.

Please give me any other news on the samp that you have available.
Has Mr. Carter been informed of any moving of the boys?

Yours very truly,

Mrs. Roy Irv1n
805 Brazos Street

Austin, Texas



